Sebago Cove Estates Home Owners Association Board Meeting

March 18, 2023  9:00 am 

Naples Grange Hall/Singer Center

Attendance:
Board members: Bill Panunzio, President; Darlene Germain, Treasurer; Paul Germain, Lee Harthorne, Todd Armstrong, Jack Kostka, Jeff Clarkin, Murphy Bradley

Others: Joanne Panunzio, Secretary; Frank Adrean, dock chair and alternate; Cheryl Adrean, homeowner, Katie Blenk, homeowner


OLD BUSINESS:
Approval of the September Board meeting:
~Motion to approve: Bill

~Second: Darlene

~passed unanimously
Dock Repairs/Expansion:
  There was a lot of discussion as to whether to repair, replace with other used docks, or to slowly, and by sections, replace with aluminum ones. The current docks have floats that have holes in them, and some of the deck boards are rotted and need shoring up, as well as brackets are bent and coming loose. It would cost about $1,000 for wood and hardware.

  If any replacement is to be done, the old ones would be used to at least start of a second pier coming off of the common area on the left. They would still need legs, anchors.

  Jack suggested we start by replacing the main pier. Frank shared his thoughts on how a new aluminum pier system would connect to our wooden fingers. $8,000 is now set aside in the budget for dock repair/replacement.

The consensus was it was time to make small upgrades from all-wood and to go with aluminum and replace what we can with the money we have. Frank will call Cal (“the dock guy”) and also check out aluminum docks from a few places board members recommended.

~Motion to use the $8,000 to replace as much as we can of the main pier: Jack

~Second: Bill

~approved unanimously


Fire Pond:
  Bill spoke to John Hawley, town manager. The plan is: OANI has until October 2023 to do what needs to be done. At that time, the town will assess if what is done is sufficient.


Whippoorwill Road apron repair and sign replacement:
  About 5 years ago, the town mistakenly dug up the entrance to Whippoorwill Drive, instead of doing Mayberry and Gore Road. They simply left it when they realized their error.  Bill contacted John Hawley the town manager, who told Bill that our section of Lakehouse is getting a major repaving to take place this summer. It is in their 2023 budget.  Bill will give John another call  to give him the full background on the Whippoorwill apron damage and solicit the Town’s support to repair our apron and roadside edges around the apron, when the town paving project takes place.  

  The Town ordered a second new Whippoorwill road sign with the correct spelling of Whippoorwill, including “Dr.” (vs. “Rd” as was on the incorrect version).  Mr. Hawley said he has one guy who does road stuff and installing the new sign is very low on his priorities. Bill asked if we could get the sign and put it up ourselves and Mr. Hawley said he will call Monday to make sure it's in his office. Bill will give the board an update when he hears from him.  

Loon Echo:
  Bill talked to the executive director of Loon Echo Trust, and he said that it is a slow process to develop walking paths (only). It will take years to get it done as it is such a large chunk of land. There is no reason whatsoever for people to be accessing the property from the end of Whippoorwill as there will be multiple access points and parking off of Burnell road when Loon Echo is ready to make the property available to the public. The main purpose of a land trust is to preserve the land. Paths are added if possible for the public to enjoy and appreciate it.  If they decide to build paths, the impact to abutters is always reviewed very carefully.  Minimizing any impact to abutters is a top priority.  Prior to any public access, they'd have meetings with abutters.  The director of Loon Echo said he'd love to come and talk to our Board or owners at an annual meeting when the project is moved along further and there is something to talk about.
Mowing contract 2023:
  At the December meeting, the contract was awarded to Todd Armstrong. Todd reviewed the contract and signed it.  


NEW BUSINESS
Review 2023 budget and Cash flow update:  

  We continue to be in good financial shape.   One owner still has to pay 2023 dues/reserves and Bill is working with him on payment.  Funds are available for the dock expansion project for 2023 and very likely in 2024 at the same amount.  We will continue to set money aside from the operating budget to continue the expansion each year with new dock slips.  At the December meeting the board allocated $8,000 for dock repair and expansion.   The board allocated some monies to install lighting at the mailboxes.   
Federal and State Tax Returns:
  These were filed in February
State of Maine annual Report:
  Filed in February. Lee Harthorne continues to be our registered agent.
Renters use of the Common Area/Dock/Kayak racks:
  The board reviewed the by-laws that we have now. It was noted that the by-laws as they are now have served us well. The board felt that having short term renters (less than a year) using the common area can lead to problems that other associations have that do not limit use (parties at the waterfront, fireworks, bonfires, or reckless behavior, and not the same respect for the common property as homeowners have.) The board was unanimous in their decidion that we will not be changing the by-laws at this time. 

It was noted that renters of greater than one year can use the common area property including renting a slip or kayak space same as owners.  

  The renter's section can be found on page 16 of our Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws tab found on our website: https://schoa71.wixsite.com/homeowners/covenants-rules

Plowing Discussion:   - Roadway and Mailbox clearing
  Big discussion on the current contract for the plowing. The majority opinion of the board was that the work done to clear the road and mailbox area was not consistently satisfactory over the course of the season. We need someone with highway equipment, not a residential truck/plow. The sanding was not done enough. It was decided that we will ask the contractor for forgiveness of our last payment given the sanding paid for seemed to be far short of what was actually done.  We will likely put the plowing contract back out to bid for the following winter.  Bill will follow up with Kyle Exchange  (who was our neighborhood point person for plowing) and they will figure out the appropriate path/discussion to take with the contractor.  
Lighting requirement for mailboxes (per USPS):
  The postmaster asked that we light up the mailboxes, as it gets dark early in the winter. We scoped out a solar light and purchased a pole, too. At some point (pending thaw) we will install it. Paul Germain has the lead on this

~motion to approve $250 for the light and the pole: Lee

~second: Bill

~passed unanimously
Meeting adjourned: 11:15 AM


June Board of Director's Meeting:  June 10th 8AM
